
2 February 2016 

Natural Health Products Policy Unit 
Ministry of Health 
PO Box 5013 
WELLINGTON 6145 

Email: natura/hea/thproducts@moh.govt.nz 

Dear Natural Health Products Policy Unit, 

The Regulation of Natural Health Products 

Our Ref: HMB17-16 

Thank you for providing the Royal New Zealand College of General Practitioners (the College) the 
opportunity to comment on The Regulation of Natural Health Products. 

Overall, the College appreciates that the proposed regulation is a considerable advance on current 
Natural Health Product regulation. However, the College is of the view that the regulations need to be 
strengthened and that all ingestible products should have to meet at least the standards of the Food 
Act and that those claiming therapeutic benefit - including non-ingested products - should have to 
provide valid scientific evidence to support claims of efficacy. We have serious concerns about the 
standards of evidence proposed (with 'traditional evidence' providing a clear loophole) and some 
concern about the use of standards that are 'proportionate to the risk' where it appears a lack of 
evidence is treated in the regulation as low risk. We are also concerned that there are still a considerable 
number of 'therapeutic products' - notably homeopathy - that fall outside of legislation. 

Introduction to general practice and the College 

General practice is the specialty that treats patients: with the widest variety of conditions; with the 
greatest range of severity (from minor to terminal); from the earliest presentation to the end; and with 
the most inseparable intertwining of the biomedical and the psychosocial. General practitioners (GPs) 
treat patients of all ages, from neonates to elderly, across the course of their lives. 

GPs comprise almost 40 percent of New Zealand's specialist workforce and their professional body, 
the Royal New Zealand College of General Practitioners (the College), is the largest medical College 
in the country. The College provides training and ongoing professional development for general GPs 
and rural hospital generalists, and sets standards for general practice. The College is committed to 
achieving health equity in New Zealand. To achieve health equity, we advocate for: 

• A greater focus on the social determinants of health (including labour, welfare, education and
housing).

• A greater focus on measures to reduce smoking and to increase healthy food options for low­
income families.

• Health services that are better integrated with other community services.
• A review of the funding model for primary care to ensure that funding is targeted towards the

most disadvantaged.
• Free primary health care for low-income families, because health inequities begin early and

compound over the life course.
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